
Report 2- 2017 LAMU- NCMM, Friday , June  16.06.17  at  09.30– 11.30 
Present: Siri Høgseth, Gladys Tjørhom, Mari Nyquist-Andersen , Kirsti Elisabeth Præsteng and Liv Bjørland.  
Not present: Camila Esguerra 
 
Item 1-2/17 Minutes from meeting 15.02.17 was approved 
 
Item 2-2/17 Short briefings. 

- Result from the GMO-inspection:  The business operates in accordance with current regulations. 
Good understanding of risk assessment. Good understanding of security level. All interviewees 
explained how routines, key people and how a case of risk assessment was handled. 
The infrastructure was suitable. Deviation: filter in drain in fishing facility had too large mesh size. 
The deviation must be corrected within 1 July 

- Discharged chemicals and relabeling. NCMM has discharged all chemicals reported to the inspection 
2016 and even a lot more, but we have not finished the relabeling to CLP for all old chemicals . 
However we have established the system for how to do it.    

- Check-up of hoods. One hood in 52055A was repaired because of a disturbing sound. All hoods were 
accepted. There was established a huge leakage in the ventilation system for incoming air. OsloTech 
took care of the repair.  

- More Information about the defibrillators. UiO has made a procedure and informed about 
www.113.no. Unfortunately none of the defilibrators at UiO are reported to the web portal.  
 

Item 3-2/17   The form for checkups of connected gas-tubings                   
- The form was approved. Liv sends out the form to all principal engineers and also other people 

working with gas supply.   
 

Item 4-2/17 The CIM-deviations. 
- LAMU went through the deviation reports concerning fire alarms and emergency showers. 1) Mark 

the light and buzzer fire-alarms in the cold rooms and the fish facility. 2)  Send out information to all 
employees.  3) Include the information in the fire safety round.  

 
Item 5-2/17 Safety inspection 2017.   

- If possible our Lamu-members need to send in a proposal before next meeting.  
 

Item 6-2/17 Fire warden /etasjeansvarlig  
- NCMM need to replace one of the fire-watch at D3. Do inquirers to suggested person (J.B.).  

          
Item 7-2/17 Miscellaneous. The safety deputies directed the attention towards handling of conflicts and 
questioned an ARK-investigation. Siri will contact Elisabeth Olsen concerning: 1) next time for an Ark-
investigation at the Medical Faculty. 2) Objections about implementing ARK as a tool for conflict 
management. 3) Is it possible to get help to carry out an investigation?  
 
Item 8-2/17 The 3rd LAMU-meeting 2017 
                       Suggestion: Doodle a time In the middle of September.  
Attachments for the meeting  
- Item 1  LAMU-report 1 -  15.02.17 
- Item 3  Form for the checkups  
- Item 4  Deviation reports                                                             04.08.17 Liv Bjørland                         

http://www.113.no/

